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DIARY DATES 
 

Monday 13th May  

Governing Council 7pm 
 

Friday 17th May  

SCHOOL FUN RUN 
 

Wednesday 22nd May 

Tuesday 28th May 

Wednesday 5th June 

Preschool Transition 
 

Friday 24th May  

National Sorry Day 
 

27th May – 3rd June 

National Reconciliation 

Week 

Thursday 30th May 

National Reconciliation 

Wk Assembly 1.10pm 
 

Friday 7th June 

Pupil Free Day 
 

Monday 10th June 

King’s Birthday 

Public Holiday 
 

Wednesday 12th June 

Thank a First Responder 

Day 
 

Friday 17th June 

Governing Council 7pm 
 

Thursday 4th July 

NAIDOC Assembly 1pm 

7th – 14th July 

NAIDOC Week 
 

Friday 5th July 

Last Day Term 2 

School Finishes 2:05 

 

Text your child’s 

absence to: 

0416 906 281 
Full Name/Class/Reason 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Dear Families,  

Term 2, Week Two, where is the year going? It has 

been a positive start to term 2, albeit a number of 

sickness and illnesses still flying around. We can’t 

stress enough, that if your children are sick, please 

keep them home until they are better. By all 

means, you need to let us know if they are absent 

and why, but as we approach cold and flu season, we need to try and keep everyone 

healthy and well. Unfortunately, we continue to feel the impact of staff absences and are 

really struggling to find Relief Teachers. At times, we are left with no alternative but to split 

classes, which we are the first to acknowledge is not ideal. Where 

possible, we provide the students with the learning that they would be 

doing if the class teacher was present. We ask that you continue to 

support us whilst we navigate these times, but should you have any 

concerns feel free to contact a member of leadership to discuss. 

 

As you would know, the Colour Fun Run is happening next Friday, 

17th May. The students have done an outstanding effort in raising 

funds to go towards new play equipment in the yard. The 

fundraising tally sits just under $10k at present, which is a massive achievement. We 

warmly welcome you all to come along next Friday afternoon as we may need some parent 

volunteers to assist with spraying water or showering the students in coloured powder. We 

strongly encourage all people partaking to wear a white shirt (for maximum colour effect) 

but please note, it may never be white again so ensure that its one that can serve as a 

‘memory’ of the event. Special thanks to Ms Lauren Knight who has done an outstanding 

effort in getting this off the ground. Special thanks also to the few teachers who have ‘sat in 

the hot seat’ and be slimed, much to the absolute delight of the students at the last few 

assemblies. 

 

Work on the new playground in Banksia is nearly complete. It’s just the pavers that need to 

be reinstalled and it will be open for business. I know the four classes in Banksia block are 

eagerly awaiting its grand opening. It certainly feels like it has been a slow burn, but we are 

all excited that it is nearly complete. 

 

 

 

     RESPECT 

   RESILIENCE 
 

RESPONSIBILITY 
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Did you know that our Strategy for Public Education has changed? We have been working with staff unpacking this 

and what it means here at Playford PS. We, as a system want to see children and students learning and thriving. 

Public Education is for every child and young person in every community across our state. Educators and staff work 

in partnership with families and communities to nurture, develop and empower all South Australian children and 

young people with the knowledge, skills and capabilities they need to become fulfilled individuals, active, 

compassionate citizens and lifelong learners. Our preschools and school are the heart of 

local communities. They are safe, inclusive and collaborative – a place where every child and 

young person is encouraged to contribute, develops positive relationships, has a say in 

learning, and where their needs, interests, languages and cultures are recognised and 

supported. We are relentless in our ambition for all children and young people to enter the 

world beyond the classroom ready to learn and create opportunities to live a satisfying and 

fulfilling life of their choosing. When our children and young people thrive, so does South Australia. 

The Purpose; To help us build a world leading public education system for South Australia we led a statewide 

conversation starting with our learners. We’ve heard from over 10000 pre-schoolers and school students across the 

state, staff, families, the community and employers. We also engaged with a range of local, national and 

international experts. Their voices were used to create the purpose statement for South Australian Public 

Education. 

As we continue to work with students, staff and the school community, our direction will become clearer as we 

define the areas that we do well in and identify the areas that we can further improve. We look forward to bringing 

our school community on this journey with us. 

 

Foodland Community Chest organisation raise money every day to help local South 

Australian communities. We are proud to announce that our school was kindly donated 

a cheque of $500. 

 

 

This week the school hosted a Mother’s Day stall for our students so they could have the opportunity to purchase 

that special person in their life a small gift. We would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the mums, 

grandmas, aunts, special people (and the dads doing both roles) a happy and relaxing Mother’s Day this Sunday. 

We truly hope you enjoy being pampered and are spoilt with the gifts personally selected for you from our 

Mother’s Day stall. 
 

Enjoy the beautiful weather we are currently experiencing. 

Jason, Matt, Alison, Lauren and Christine. 

Leadership team 

Friday, 7th June 
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STUDENT SHOWCASE – C02 Mr Fuller 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Hard at work! 

Some highlights from Term 1 in C02 have been Kitchen and 

Garden lessons, looking into Natural Disasters in HASS 

Geography, writing our autobiography, and completing our 

class text and activities on Wonder.  C02 students have 

successfully been running Gamers club and enjoy activities 

such as skipping, four square and making informative 

posters on topics like soils and learning in our school in small 

groups. 
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STUDENT SHOWCASE – C01 MS MUCHAMORE & MS FARNWORTH 
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STUDENT SHOWCASE – E05 

E05-Year 1 

Really enjoyed the AFL Kickstart clinic run by the Adelaide Crows. 

They learnt about handballing and kicking techniques. They played some games to 

practice three skills and had a lot of fun doing so.  

 

 

 

 

 

They also learnt a lot from the RAA Street Smart program. They learnt the safest place to 

cross the road, the checklist to follow before crossing the road when they are a 

pedestrian and that lighter coloured clothes are easier for drivers to see us in. They also 

learnt about being a safe passenger in a vehicle, that they should be in a booster seat 

in the back until they are 7 years old and must be 145cm tall to ride safely in an adult 

seat. 
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Come and join us for Playgroup 

Tuesday’s 9:00 - 11:00 in H05 

Cost: Gold Coin donation 

Please bring a healthy snack/fruit (NO nuts policy) 

Meet new parents, have a chat and a cuppa 

while your child/children are having fun 

GETTING TO KNOW US 

Class Teacher 
Year 5s 

What is your 
favourite book? 

What is one of your 
favourite quotes? 

What was 
your first 

job? 

What is your  
favourite food? 

If you had one 
wish, what 
would you 
wish for? 

MR Fuller 

Tomorrow 

when the war 

began 

Do it right, do it 

yourself 

Bi-Lo 

Night 

filler/ 

School 

SSO 

Steak 

Good health 

for my 

family 

Amy 

Muchamore 

Any book 

written by 

Aaron Blabey. 

We often read 

these as a 

family at home. 

“you only fail if you 

stop trying!’ 

A barista 

at Muffin 

Break 

Pasta or any 

Cadbury 

chocolate 

when the kids 

have gone to 

bed! 

For 

everyone to 

have 

everything 

they need. 

Rebekah 

Farnworth 

My children 

and I love 

reading The 

Gruffalo We 

can pretty 

much recite if 

off by heart. 

I don’t want my 

daughters to follow 

in my footsteps. I 

want them to take 

the path next to me 

and go further than 

I could ever have 

dreamt possible. 

Ballet 

Teacher 

Strawberries 

(especially 

picked 

straight from 

the patch) 

Just for 

everyone to 

be happy 

and healthy 

 

PLAYFORD PLAYGROUP 
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SAKG in the garden with Mrs Piekart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The students in C07 enjoyed making poppy flowers in our garden room 

for ANZAC day and we had many conversations concerning this special 

flower. 

While in E08 a student carefully planted the poppy seeds into the garden 

bed. They all contributed in another garden bed searching for grubs as 

the chickens love those critters. Exploring the soil was one of their 

highlights. 

Creativity, fresh air and valuable life lessons in a healthy environment 

…….our garden. 
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2024 NEW MID YEAR RECEPTION INTAKES 

If you have a student at Playford Primary School with a brother or sister who will be starting Reception in 2024, if you 

haven’t already done so, please complete an enrolment form as soon as possible. The department requires a copy of your 

child’s birth certificate, gas or electric bill and your council rates or rental agreement before completion of the enrolment 

forms. Please bring these with you to the Front Office 

 

TRANSITION TO HIGH SCHOOL 

Year 6 families have been sent an email with a link to complete the application for secondary school online. Please 

ensure your email address and residential address is accurate and correct with our school.  

Families will need to complete their child’s application online before the due date 24 May2024 to ensure their 

nominated secondary school is considered. While families are able to nominate to attend any secondary school out of 

zone, the increase in enrolment demand from in-zone students may mean there is limited space available. It is 

recommended that families consider alternative secondary schools if applying for an out of zone secondary school. 

We encourage families to read the “register your child's interest for starting high school” page on the department’s 
website:   https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/enrol-school-or-preschool/school-enrolment/register-
your-childs-interest-starting-high-school 
We also encourage families to visit their local (zoned) secondary school before deciding on their final nominated 

secondary school/s. Information on open days, principal tours and/or information evenings is available on the secondary 

school’s website. Alternatively, families can contact the secondary school/s directly. If you have any queries, please don’t 

hesitate to contact our Front Office. 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/enrol-school-or-preschool/school-enrolment/starting-secondary-school
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/enrol-school-or-preschool/school-enrolment/register-your-childs-interest-starting-high-school
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/enrol-school-or-preschool/school-enrolment/register-your-childs-interest-starting-high-school
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TRAFFIC AND PARKING INFORMATION 

Parking restrictions at schools are for the safety of your children..  Do not park across residential 

driveways – Also, please take note of the following rules: 

NO PARKING (Left sign in the photo.): You may drop off and pick up in this zone during the 

designated times. You cannot leave your vehicle during this time and there is a two-minute limit. 

NO STOPPING (Right sign in the photo.) You must not stop in this zone at any time. 

DOUBLE PARKING: You must not stop where any part of your vehicle is between the centre of the 

road and a car parked at the side of the road. 

Fines apply for failure to comply with these restrictions. For further information on parking 

restrictions, please visit the City of Playford’s website:  

 https: //www.playford.sa.gov.au/explore/getting-around/parking 

School zones have a speed limit of 25 km/h at any time when a child is in the zone, whenever  a child is 

on the road, footpath, median strip, even if they are on a bike. A child is any person less than 18 years 

of age and includes a student of any age wearing school uniform. 
 

ATTENDANCE SUPPORT 

 

  

https://www.playford.sa.gov.au/explore/getting-around/parking
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RESOURCE CENTRE NEWS 
 

National Simultaneous Story Time (NSS) is a nationwide event that takes place annually on the fourth 
Wednesday of May. This year, it will be held on May 22nd, 2024 at 12pm. The event is organised by the 
Australian Library and Information Association (ALIA) and its purpose is to promote the value of reading and 
literacy. 

During NSS, people of all ages come together to read the same story at the same time. This creates a 
powerful sense of community and encourages young people to develop a lifelong love of reading. 
 

History of National Simultaneous Story Time 

NSS was first launched in Australia in 1997. It was created in response to a decline in library usage and the 
need to promote literacy among young people. Since then, the event has grown in popularity and is now 
celebrated in over 5,000 libraries and more than 4,000 schools across Australia.  
 

This year’s NSS book will be 
Bowerbird Blues, by Aura Parker! 

 Playford Civic Centre Library will also 
be participating if you have young 
children who would like to get 
involved. 

 

SAPSASA NEWS – Mr Pepper 

 
Thank you and well done to all our 
athletic students this year at 
Athletics Carnival. Your efforts and 
behaviour on and off the track and field were fantastic! 
Our next major event will be Winter Carnival in week 5. 

A HUGE congratulations to Tallen and Nik from D07. 
Both have been selected to participate in the Playford 
SAPSAPA District Boys Australian Rules Football team. 
Mr. Pepper 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Congratulations to Ethan, Grace and Aliyah, all from D07, 

having been selected and participating in the Playford 

SAPSAPA District Boys & Girls Soccer teams. I would 

also like to acknowledge Kobe from D02 placing 5th 

recently at the SAPSASA Golf 12 & Under Qualifying 

Tournament at Penfield Golf Club. 
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AUTISM INCLUSION SPECIALIST 

Ways to support recommendations. 
 
If you have a child diagnosed with autism, professional reports help you to understand your child’s 
behavioural/learning needs to plan reasonable adjustments. Recommendations can be used to do 
this. It helps you to identify your child needs and how to best support them in their learning. 
 
The key to success is collaboration between everyone involved with your child. This includes: 

1. the child 
2. family and carers 
3. teachers, educators and the school  
4. allied health professionals. 

 
What recommendations are: 

An allied health professional uses information gathered through observing and assessing the child 
to create a report. In the report, the allied health professional will give their advice as 
recommendations to support the child.  

Recommendations are specific actions to address areas of need. They're targeted, client focused and 
strengths-based suggestions that support: 
 

• an individual’s ability to take part in daily activities  
• access to learning 
• increased independence 
• inclusion 
• skill development 
• social and communication opportunities 
• wellbeing. 

For the next newsletter, I will discuss further a deeper dive to build onto how you can best support 
your child and their recommendations. If you have any questions, please contact me via email, 
rosie.connelly131@schools.sa.edu.au. 

Thank you, Rosie Connelly - Autism Inclusion Teacher 
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AUTISM INCLUSION SPECIALIST 

Queensland School Study Tour 

During the holidays, I was fortunate to go to Brisbane to be part of a school 
study tour with 10 fellow educators across Australia.  
 

During the study tour, we visited four different schools in the Brisbane 
area and participated in workshops which focused on evidence informed 
teaching and learning strategies.  
 

The visits enabled each of us to see the wonderful initiatives and strategies 
used in different schools to support students in various contexts.  
 

Along with the visits, we were able to collaborate with each other and share the 
practices embedded within our schools. A number of the educators were 
impressed with the Autism Inclusion Initiative within South Australia, where we 
stand alone as the first state which has started this initiative. I discussed that we 
have increased our knowledge about evidence informed practices for autism, 
built relationships and promoted autistic student voice and agency, shared 
evidence informed resources and training, and have implemented sensory 
adjustments within our sites.  
 

Rosie Connelly  
Year 3/4 Teacher/ Autism Inclusion Specialist 

 

 

FUNDRAISING 
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Our School Fun Run is coming up in just two weeks! Thank you so much for your support so far. We have 

already raised $8,600 toward our goal of $10,000 for improved yard play equipment! If we meet 

this goal, we will also get the pleasure of sliming our Principal, Mr Sheehy and Deputy Principal, 

Mr Tinsley. 
 

It’s not too late to create a profile or start fundraising. Just jump on funrun.com.au to get 

started. 

The greatest part of the event is if you are unable to donate yourself, you can share the link with 

trusted family, friends and colleagues. 
 

Event Details:  

Friday, 17th May 2024 

From 2.00 p.m. on the Tennis Courts 
 

What to bring/wear: 

Keeping in mind that the colour may stain, we recommend the following: 

➢ White t-shirt  

(can be purchased at K-Mart, Target, Big W, Best & Less between $2.25 - $5.00) 

➢ Old runners 

➢ Shorts that can be coloured 

➢ Water bottle 

➢ Towel  

➢ Change of clothes if needed 

 

Early Departures: 

We encourage all students to attend all day. If you need to collect your child early for an 

emergency during the event, parents/carers will be required to sign their child out with the class 

teacher, not the office. 
 

We are so excited to see all the HAPPY KIDS & PROUD FAMILIES on event day!  
 

Thank you from Playford Primary School Staff 
 

http://www.funrun.com.au/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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https://www.scholastic.com.au/ 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/
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